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November 25, 2005

STILL FACING THE SAME OBSTACLES

We had negotiation meetings at the beginning of the week (November 20th and 21st). These meetings did not allow us to gain any significant ground since the employer is maintaining its major demands which are as follows:

Salary insurance provisions

Progressive return initiated by the employer’s physician and not by the attending physician.

Grievance arbitration provisions

The employer wants to attack our ability to have the rights contained in our collective agreement respected by attempting to pass on to us 50% of the arbitration costs.

Bumping procedure
The employer is refusing to maintain the provision to the effect that a salaried employee holding a full-time position is not required to bump a part-time position in case of a lay-off.

However we have succeeded to bring out some starting-blocks regarding some of our essential demands.

The employer now says that it is willing to consider:

· A small reinforcement of the collective agreement provisions to deal with subcontracting;

· A small improvement of the salary insurance indemnities;

· A small increase of the employer’s contribution to our health insurance plans (medication and other plans).

As you can see, the word small is used often when it involves our demands.

Let’s intensify the pressure so that the employer finds out again the importance to reach a memorandum of agreement for those who provide, on a daily basis, services to the Québec population.

Claude Turcotte

Secretary General

It is your responsibility to photocopy and circulate this document.
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